
Dear Parents and Carers of Year 7 students,

Further to my letter last week, I am writing to inform you of the onsite testing
arrangements for January.

Students will come to school for testing at the following times on Wednesday 5th
January:

TEST TIME FORM GROUP

11.40 7BE

11.50 7CA

12.00 7CL

12.10 7FI

12.20 7MO

12.30 7PO

● They will not be required to wear their school uniform when coming for the
test.

● They should arrive 5 minutes before their allocated time, wear a face covering
and go to St Michael’s Hall.

● On Wednesday 5th January students will complete Online Learning day - all
work will be set on Google Classroom.

● They will return to school for lessons on Thursday 6th January wearing full
school uniform.

Please ensure that your child completes Lateral Flow Tests twice a week during the
Christmas break.

Finally, we are all aware that government guidance changes frequently. If we are
required to adapt our arrangements for the start of next term we will inform you as
soon as possible.

On behalf of all the staff, I wish you and your families a peaceful and blessed
Christmas.

Yours faithfully,

Ms A. Waugh-Lucas,
Headteacher



Dear Parents and Carers of Year 8 students,

Further to my letter last week, I am writing to inform you of the onsite testing
arrangements for January.

Students will come to school for testing at the following times on Thursday 6th
January:

TEST TIME FORM GROUP

11.40 8BE

11.50 8CA

12.00 8CL

12.10 8FI

12.20 8MO

12.30 8PO

● They will not be required to wear their school uniform when coming for the
test.

● They should arrive 5 minutes before their allocated time, wear a face covering
and go to St Michael’s Hall.

● On Wednesday 5th January and Thursday 6th January students will
complete Online Learning day - all work will be set on Google Classroom.

● They will return to school for lessons on Friday 7th January wearing full
school uniform.

Please ensure that your child completes Lateral Flow Tests twice a week during the
Christmas break.

Finally, we are all aware that government guidance changes frequently. If we are
required to adapt our arrangements for the start of next term we will inform you as
soon as possible.

On behalf of all the staff, I wish you and your families a peaceful and blessed
Christmas.

Yours faithfully,

Ms A. Waugh-Lucas,
Headteacher



Dear Parents and Carers of Year 9 students,

Further to my letter last week, I am writing to inform you of the onsite testing
arrangements for January.

Students will come to school for testing at the following times on Thursday 6th
January:

TEST TIME FORM GROUP

10.10 9BE

10.20 9CA

10.30 9CL

10.40 9FI

10.50 9MO

11.00 9PO

● They will not be required to wear their school uniform when coming for the
test.

● They should arrive 5 minutes before their allocated time, wear a face covering
and go to St Michael’s Hall.

● On Wednesday 5th January and Thursday 6th January students will
complete Online Learning day - all work will be set on Google Classroom.

● They will return to school for lessons on Friday 7th January wearing full
school uniform.

Please ensure that your child completes Lateral Flow Tests twice a week during the
Christmas break.

Finally, we are all aware that government guidance changes frequently. If we are
required to adapt our arrangements for the start of next term we will inform you as
soon as possible.

On behalf of all the staff, I wish you and your families a peaceful and blessed
Christmas.

Yours faithfully,

Ms A. Waugh-Lucas,
Headteacher



Dear Parents and Carers of Year 10 students,

Further to my letter last week, I am writing to inform you of the onsite testing
arrangements for January.

Students will come to school for testing at the following times on Thursday 6th
January:

TEST TIME FORM GROUP

8.40 10BE

8.50 10CA

9.00 10CL

9.10 10FI

9.20 10MO

9.30 10PO

● They will not be required to wear their school uniform when coming for the
test.

● They should arrive 5 minutes before their allocated time, wear a face covering
and go to St Michael’s Hall.

● On Wednesday 5th January and Thursday 6th January students will
complete Online Learning day - all work will be set on Google Classroom.

● They will return to school for lessons on Friday 7th January wearing full
school uniform.

Please ensure that your child completes Lateral Flow Tests twice a week during the
Christmas break.

Finally, we are all aware that government guidance changes frequently. If we are
required to adapt our arrangements for the start of next term we will inform you as
soon as possible.

On behalf of all the staff, I wish you and your families a peaceful and blessed
Christmas.

Yours faithfully,

Ms A. Waugh-Lucas,
Headteacher



Dear Parents and Carers of Year 11 students,

Further to my letter last week, I am writing to inform you of the onsite testing
arrangements for January.

Students will come to school for testing at the following times on Wednesday 5th
January:

TEST TIME FORM GROUP

8.40 11BE

8.50 11CA

9.00 11CL

9.10 11FI

9.20 11MO

9.30 11PO

● They will not be required to wear their school uniform when coming for the
test.

● They should arrive 5 minutes before their allocated time, wear a face covering
and go to St Michael’s Hall.

● On Wednesday 5th January students will complete Online Learning day - all
work will be set on Google Classroom.

● They will return to school for lessons on Thursday 6th January wearing full
school uniform.

Please ensure that your child completes Lateral Flow Tests twice a week during the
Christmas break.

Finally, we are all aware that government guidance changes frequently. If we are
required to adapt our arrangements for the start of next term we will inform you as
soon as possible.

On behalf of all the staff, I wish you and your families a peaceful and blessed
Christmas.

Yours faithfully,

Ms A. Waugh-Lucas,
Headteacher



Dear Parents and Carers of Year 12 students,

Further to my letter last week, I am writing to inform you of the onsite testing
arrangements for January.

Students will come to school for testing at the following times on Wednesday 5th
January:

TEST TIME FORM GROUP

10.10 12ASH

10.20 12BEECH

10.30 12ELM

10.40 12MAPLE

10.50 12OAK

11.00 12WILLOW

● They will not be required to wear their school uniform when coming for the
test.

● They should arrive 5 minutes before their allocated time, wear a face covering
and go to St Michael’s Hall.

● On Wednesday 5th January students will complete Online Learning day - all
work will be set on Google Classroom.

● They will return to school for lessons on Thursday 6th January.

Please ensure that your child completes Lateral Flow Tests twice a week during the
Christmas break.

Finally, we are all aware that government guidance changes frequently. If we are
required to adapt our arrangements for the start of next term we will inform you as
soon as possible.

On behalf of all the staff, I wish you and your families a peaceful and blessed
Christmas.

Yours faithfully,

Ms A. Waugh-Lucas,
Headteacher



Dear Parents and Carers of Year 13 students,

Further to my letter last week, I am writing to inform you of the onsite testing
arrangements for January.

Students will come to school for testing at the following times on Wednesday 5th
January:

TEST TIME FORM GROUP

1.30 13ASH

1.40 13BEECH

1.50 13ELM

2.00 13MAPLE

2.10 13OAK

2.20 13WILLOW

● They will not be required to wear their school uniform when coming for the
test.

● They should arrive 5 minutes before their allocated time, wear a face covering
and go to St Michael’s Hall.

● On Wednesday 5th January students will complete Online Learning day - all
work will be set on Google Classroom.

● They will return to school for lessons on Thursday 6th January.

Please ensure that your child completes Lateral Flow Tests twice a week during the
Christmas break.

Finally, we are all aware that government guidance changes frequently. If we are
required to adapt our arrangements for the start of next term we will inform you as
soon as possible.

On behalf of all the staff, I wish you and your families a peaceful and blessed
Christmas.

Yours faithfully,

Ms A. Waugh-Lucas,
Headteacher


